


ETCMN Board Meeting
January 9, 2022
This Board Meeting for the East Texas Chapter Master Naturalist was held at the Lodge located at Hideaway Lake.  
Call to order: our President, Wanda Rauscher, called the meeting to order at 13:20 hours
Attendees: Sign in sheet attached
Outgoing Remarks (Paul Wick): Paul was not able to attend meeting and provided a printed summary of comments reflecting his tenure, year in review, several key highlights of achievement by the chapter this past year and finally, expressed his appreciation for the chapter membership and their contributions and commitment. (These remarks were read by our new President, Wanda Rauscher. Original report attached)
President’s opening statement and report:
· Wanda began the agenda by welcoming everyone in attendance and introducing the chapter officers for 2022
· Wanda Rauscher, President
· Ray Rottman, Vice President
· Bob Lumpkins, Secretary
· Phil Guthrie, Treasurer
· As President, Wanda announced that there were several key and important chapter resources that need to be understood by Board members. State has just revised the Chapter Management and Operations document. The East Texas Chapter Operating Handbook needs review and perhaps revision. Guiding documents included:
· Bylaws
· Chapter Management and Operations
· Operating Handbook
· Brand guide
· (Important References handout attached)
· Wanda handed out the calendar document which includes 4th Thursday Chapter meetings, Board meetings prior to chapter meeting on April 28, July 28, and October 27. The reverse side of the handout lists dates for scheduled events.
· Wanda announced that the temporary policy re: Advanced Training (AT) would continue into 2022. Handout attached.
· Wanda distributed and spoke to the Records Retention Policy (see attached). She stated that basically “we keep most records forever”. 
· Finally, Wanda announced a new service pin from State, “Through grit and distance”. Requirements: 8hr AT and at least 1hr VSH. 
Reports 
· Reports: Officers/Directors/Committee Chairs 
· Ray Rottman introduced himself and shared some personal thoughts with the group. He also shared that he and Wanda are working on speakers for the next few months. 
· Treasurer’s Report: Phil addressed year end financials for the chapter (see attached). Highlights included:
· Cash position increased in 2021 for the chapter
· A small net positive was seen between 2021 class tuitions and total expenses, resulting in a small cash contribution to the Chapter.
· Three year end cash needs will be realized pertaining to 2022 class supplies and food and expense reimbursements for Camera Trapping Project.
· [2021 Chapter Financial Audit Committee will convene following the Board Meeting] 
· Following the above report, Phil was asked about status of 501c3 status. He reported that the chapter is current with IRS filings in which we are listed as a charitable organization. 
· Treasurer suggested dues be held at $20. A motion was made and seconded. Vote was unanimous in favor. Dues are “due” by March 31 each year.
· Advanced Training Report and New Class Training Director’s Report: Beverly Guthrie reported that several pre-approved TPWD AT offerings are still available to take advantage of by members. She also encouraged members to get approval for any suggested new AT that the chapter can take advantage of for 2022. 
· Beverly provided a short verbal report re: prior class certification rates and spoke to potential negative impact from Covid to overall completion rate. A short discussion ensued between Beverly and other members regarding completion rates and its potential association with chapter member retention overall. 
· Beverly provided group with prospective 2022 class schedule (see attached). 
· Next, Beverly sent around a signup sheet for a new class guide/mentoring program. Members were asked to serve as class guides/mentors to 2022 class students. 
· Wanda commented that the TPWD Chapter Management and Operations document has a section re: Mentoring in the chapters. 
· Beverly also noted that she is making the new class aware of volunteer opportunities starting with the first orientation meeting. She has several chapter members planning table displays.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Volunteer Services Project: Lance Homeniuk took the word “service” as the key point, saying we ought to think of what we do in our projects not as volunteer hours so much as providing service to our communities, region, and the state. Whether citizen science, TPWD work, community outreach, or municipal trail maintenance we volunteer to serve. 
· We offer assistance to members of previous classes who lack their required volunteer hours to find a project, or an area they would be interested in and motivated to perform service of some kind. 
· As for community outreach we regularly have a presence at park, festival, and even city events. We usually set up a table and TMN banner, offer information appropriate to the venue, and often have some hands- on activities of interest to families with children, or for teachers to take with them. 
· The speaker’s bureau (Greg Marshall) is a related service that seeks to pair members who have strong interests, not only those with expertise, with groups who desire a presenter for a particular topic or something nature related.
· Community Education/ Outreach: Lance highlighted upcoming community projects, e.g. Tyler Arbor Days in January. 
· Membership:
· Vickie Hoppis reported that she is leaving this role and Dawn Bahr will assume membership responsibilities. 
· Vickie did share highlights from the 2021 Membership Year End Report (attached).
· VSH (2021) total: 6072
· AT (2021) total: 1237
· Communications:
· Ann reported that newsletter is coming along well and encouraged group to provide more articles.
· Other reports: Karen Rueb-Hall reported that hospitality has added two additional members, Caryn and Joe Vorsas, to help with class meals.
New Business
· Wanda asked for input on how the Great Texas Birding Classic should be supported this year. Opportunity was discussed. Chapter had sponsored teams to involve the Class of 2020 when there were very few options for “safe” volunteer service at the start of the pandemic. For 2021 chapter publicized the event but did not sponsor teams. Consensus was to publicize for 2022 but not sponsor.
· Sandy Tibbs suggested to the Board that given prior experience with online presentations and the sophistication of current technology, the chapter should consider continuing online presentations or some combination of face to face and online. This would help members who live a significant distance from Nature Center.
· The Board acknowledged her suggestion and requested more details
· Next Board Meeting will be April 28, 2022

Meeting adjourned 15:15



